
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 21, 2008 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik     

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #071672 

           REMOVE 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN 

                       CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST 

                       MORGAN AVENUE FROM SOUTH 87
th 

                               
  STREET TO SOUTH 91

st
 STREET 

                          

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

  

Due to the closing of the former French Immersion School located at 3575 South 88
th

 Street, the 

above-captioned traffic control is no longer needed.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 21, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALD. DIST. – FILE #071672 

  REMOVAL OF SIGNS 

PROHIBITING RIGHT TURNS ON RED  

NORTHBOUND ON NORTH 27
th 

STREET AT 

  WEST WELLS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

The recent closing of Wisconsin Avenue School has reduced the number of conflicts between 

vehicles and school children crossing at the intersection of West Wells Street and North 27
th

 

Street.  This makes the prohibition of turns on red northbound on North 27
th

 Street at West Wells 

Street unwarranted.  The removal of the unwarranted signs prohibiting turns on red will reduce 

traffic congestion resulting in reduced fuel consumption and fewer vehicle emissions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 21, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALD. DIST. – FILE #071672 

  REMOVAL OF SIGNS 

PROHIBITING RIGHT TURNS ON RED  

WESTBOUND ON WEST WELLS STREET AT 

  NORTH 27
th 

STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

The recent closing of Wisconsin Avenue School has reduced the number of conflicts between 

vehicles and school children crossing at the intersection of West Wells Street and North 27
th

 

Street.  This makes the prohibition of turns on red westbound on West Wells Street at North 27
th

 

Street unwarranted.  The removal of the unwarranted signs prohibiting turns on red will reduce 

traffic congestion resulting in reduced fuel consumption and fewer vehicle emissions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 


